
 

Hello Scotia-Glenville Elks 

Members! Welcome to the Month of June.  

 

May was a pretty busy month for our lodge and the Elks as a whole. 

Between the Memorial Day parade, wreath laying ceremonies at both 

Collins Park, and Veterans Park in Glenville, flag laying at Maple Shade 

cemetery, and the spring convention, I barely know what day it is.  

Firstly, I would like to give a huge shout out to all the officers and members who attended the 

convention. My wife and I have been attending this since I was the Lecturing Knight. I have 

never been so proud of our lodge at the convention. The showing of members was incredible. 

I attended many workshops while I was there and learned quite a bit. 

 

 We also were able to meet a lot of members from different lodges in our district. 

Last Thursday, at our lodge meeting, we even had the Exalted Ruler from 

Esperance lodge #2507 attend.  

(Continued on page 2) 
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Exalted Ruler’s Message 

June 2024 

 

 

 
This month's Tip of the Antler goes out to Deb 

Kruk. As many of you know, Deb does quite a bit 

for our lodge. She has been very supportive, and 

a huge help to me as the Exalted Ruler. In the month of May, 

Deb helped in the kitchen for Mother’s Day breakfast, 

attended convention, walked in the Memorial Day parade, 

attended both wreath laying ceremonies for Memorial Day, 

laid flags at the cemetery, started the kickoff of Wednesday 

picnics and many other things that I did not list! We, as Elk’s 

members, are truly blessed to have her in our lodge. Thank 

you, Deb. 

Tip of the Antler 

Email:  myslinskig@gmail.com       
 
 

Scotia-Glenville Elks Lodge #2759 
176 Sacandaga Road, Scotia, NY 12302 

Phone: (518) 393-3504 
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Now on to June. There are many events taking place this month for our lodge and district. On 

June 8
th

 is our District wide Golf Tournament. They are still looking for teams to join. If any 

members are interested in joining, there is a sign-up sheet at the lodge.  

On Saturday June 15
th

, we will be holding our Flag Day ceremony. All members are welcome 

to attend.  June 16
th

 is Father’s Day. With this day, comes our annual Car Show on Mohawk 

Ave. We will be looking for many volunteers to assist with every aspect of this event. Please 

stop by the lodge and sign up. Hopefully I will see you at any of these events, or at our lodge.  

 

Fraternally, 

Travis St.Louis, Exalted Ruler 

518-512-1395  

 

(Continued from page 1) ER’s Message 

 

We've still been receiving dues payments and currently have 29 members outstanding. 

Please contact me if you have not yet received your dues notice or if you have sent in 

payment but have not received your new membership card. If for some reason you are not 

looking to renew your membership, please reach out to me or sponsor.  

 

Come check out the lodge and stop by for some of the many upcoming events. Don't forget 

to bring some friends and family to show them all the great work we do as Elks. Make sure 

to give them an application as well. If there are any events you'd like to try out at the lodge 

or have an idea, please let your officers know. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to reach out to me. 

 

Fraternally, 

Greg Myslinski 

Secretary 

c: 518-461-6842 

e: myslinskig@yahoo.com 

 

 

Secretary’s Message 

Save the Date!!! 
 

Scotia-Glenville Golf 

Outing 

August 17, 2024   12:00 PM 

More Information to Follow 



Below left to right, first row Patty 

Pytlovany, Christina St.Louis, Debra Kruk, 

second Row John Pytlovany, ER Travis 

St.Louis, and Rich Kruk. 
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Congratulating newly installed State Vice President Lisa Wayman are DD 

Conrad Dowhaniak, PSP Michael Bloss, Lisa, PSVP Cliff Gillis, PSP Cam Ricci, 

and District State Trustee Charles Panko. 

New York State Elks Spring Convention -  May 16 - 19 

No one is safe from the Photo Bomber  

John Pytlovany holding the award 

for Division II Website Contest 

Winner. 

Leading Knight RJ Paszkiewicz holding 

the award for Major Projects $10.00 

per member capita. 
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Village of Scotia Memorial Day Parade 

Patty Pytlovany driving the Grand Marshall 

Robert Foti 

Jim Trapini driving Honorary Grand 

Marshall Michael Schmidt 

 



 

 

To the left shows our 

wreath next to the 

memorial and the Flag 

at half staff.  

 

To the right, honoring 

the flag and memorial 

are Christina St.Louis, ER 

Travis St.Louis, Deb 

Kruk, and Esperance 

members Bill & Sue 

Vazal. 
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Village of Scotia Memorial Day Parade and Memorial Service 

Schenectady County Veterans Memorial Service 

Parade was lots of fun, 

and Memorial Services 

were moving. 
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https://www.elks.org/vets/  
For the Order of Elks, veterans 

remembrance is a daily proposition. 

“So long as there are veterans, the 

Benevolent and Protective Order of 

Elks will never forget them."  

Placing flags at the final resting place of veterans in the 

Maple Shade Cemetery on Vley Road are Scotia-

Glenville Elks members left to right: Bev Bulson, Tim 

MacFarlane, Dawn MacFarlane, Greg Myslinski, Sandy 

Ryder, Brad 

Harkness, Diane 

Wyso,  Rich Kruk, 

Maria Dickerson, ER 

Travis St.Louis, Deb 

Kruk, Holly Delape, 

Keith Dickerson, 

Karen Hale, Jeff 

Lodge, and Chrissy 

St.Louis 
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Elks National 
Foundation and Grants 
 
ENF update 

Our lodge did well with ENF 

donations this year. In addition 

to a $10 per member donation that was sent a 

few months ago, several of our members also 

gave individual donations. If you are 

interested in joining the Fidelity Club to be 

able to give a recurring donation of just $5 per 

month, go to elks.org to sign up. Let me know 

if you need help. Trust me, you will not miss 

the $5 per month. Our donations help our 

lodge receive grants to give back to the 

community. Last year our lodge received 

$10,000 in grants - all used to help the 

unfortunate, those with food insecurity, youth 

and Veteran's families. This year, due to the 

generosity of our members, we qualify for an 

additional $500 on our gratitude grant, 

making our grants value $10,500.  A great 

return on our investment. Thank you. 

We received recognition at State convention 

for our per member giving and our percentage 

of member donations. Please note, if you 

support our fundraising in any way, including 

dinners, 50-50 or other raffles, you are 

included in the per member giving. 

We are halfway to our per capita but still have 

a ways to go but lots of time to get it done. 

Watch for fundraising opportunities and feel 

free to participate.  

 

Grant Update 

We received a $1000 Freedom Grant to help 

with school backpacks for the children of 

families at the 109th Airlift Wing. Please 

support this project. It will begin well before 

school starts so we can "fill" the school bags 

with supplies needed. Watch for end of year 

sales or sales on school supplies later in the 

summer. The grant will purchase the bags but 

we need other supplies to ensure a successful 

event. Watch for more info. 

 

NYS Major Projects 

The Adirondack chair raffle was a big success. 

The drawing took place at Spring Convention 

and was won by an Elk member of Lowville 

Lodge. The total raised was $910. Not a bad 

return. Thank you to all who supported this 

fundraiser. 

 

Mohawk Valley District Major Projects 

Fundraiser 

The Summer chicken BBQ fundraiser will be 

held July 20th at the Glenville Senior Center. 

There will be $10 50-50 raffle tickets available 

soon. The price of the meal is yet to be 

decided (working on a Brooks BBQ for the 

chicken) and we will have Beer, Wine and 

Soda for sale.  

The Town of Glenville has graciously let us 

hold the event at the 

center. This is a good 

location and allows 

us to get out of the 

weather if it is 

particularly warm or 

rains. We plan to 

have corn hole and music. Please plan to join 

us.   

 

~ Deb Kruk 
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Tania DeFrank 

Liberty Lodge #1545 

First female president in the history of 

the New York State Elks Association. 
 

Tania was initiated into Liberty Lodge #1545 

on December 14, 2005, with this being her 

20th year in Elkdom.  Tania was installed as 

Esquire the following March and was 

announced Officer of the Year that same 

year.   She followed each chair through to the 

position of Liberty Lodge’s first female 

Exalted Ruler in 2009-2010.  She was the 

Lodge Treasurer from 2010-2017 and has 

been Lodge Secretary since 2017. She is also 

the East Central District’s Past District 

Deputy’s Association Treasurer. 
 

Since becoming a member, Tania has chaired 

and/or participated in every committee in 

the lodge in her years as an Elk including ENF 

Chair, Major Projects Chair, Lodge Activities 

Chair, Elks Training Chair, Community Holiday Events Chair and Membership Committee.  

Tania is also the Grants Coordinator and has secured $92,000 in ENF grants for her lodge since 

2013 and has initiated and chaired and co-chaired community wide events since, helping local 

children and families. 
 

On the District level, Tania was the Major Projects District Chair from 2016-19 and was 

awarded the NYSEA Outstanding Support of NYS Elks Major Projects in 2018-19 at the Spring 

Convention 2019.  She has been the Lodge and Community Activities Chair since 2019 and 

Charitable record chair until 2022.  Tania has also been on the staff of five District Deputies 

since becoming involved at this level.   
 

Meet Our State President 
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On the State Level, Tania was elected as the first female State Vice President for the East 

Central District in 2014-15. Tania was also the State Lodge Activities Chair from 2019-2024 

where she was in charge of grading submissions for the “All American Lodge” Contest and 

submitting all of the information to Grand Lodge. In 2019, she was appointed as the State 

Financial Reporting System (FRS) Coordinator working with lodges throughout the state 

assisting with their transition to the new online financial system and she was the State’s 

contact with Grand Lodge for the FRS System.  She continued in this position until 2023. 
 

On the Grand Lodge level, Tania was installed as the East Central District’s first female District 

Deputy Grand Exalted Ruler for the 2016-17 Elk year in Houston Texas.  She has attended 

Grand Lodge Conventions in 2009, 2010, 2016, 2021, 2022, 2023 and 2024. 
 

On a personal note, Tania was born and raised in England in a suburb of London. She came to 

the United States in 1986 at that age of 18 to work the summer at an Association of Retarded 

Children (ARC) Camp in Liberty, NY.  She emigrated to the United States in May of 1988, a day 

before her 20th birthday.  Tania became a US citizen in 2005, and on the same day, she signed 

her Elks application form. In addition to volunteering at the Elks, Tania was a Boy Scout leader 

for 11 years followed by being a Girl Scout leader for another 12 years.    

Tania works at Liberty Central School District as the District Clerk and Superintendent’s 

Secretary. Tania and her husband Marren, a Past Exalted Ruler from Liberty Lodge #1545, live 

and work in Liberty and have a blended family of 5 children and 6 beautiful grandchildren. 

 

Flag Day Celebration 

The 1911 Grand Lodge Session at Atlantic City made the observance of Flag Day mandatory for Subordinate 

Lodges by the adoption of Section 229 of the Statutes: "It shall be the duty of each Subordinate Lodge to 

hold the service known as "Flag Day Services" at the time and in the manner prescribed by the ritual of the 

Order. 

Later on - at the Grand Lodge Session in Atlantic City in 1930 - there was added to this statute an amend-

ment, reading: "The Grand Exalted Ruler may, in exceptional cases and for good cause, grant a dispensation 

for a different day or to any two or more Lodges to hold such services jointly." 

It was not until August 3rd, 1949 that the President of the United States signed Public Law 203, designating 

June 14th as Flag Day. Thus our Order was not only the first fraternal organi-

zation to celebrate Flag Day, but had made this ceremony mandatory long 

years before the date on which the observance became a nation-wide prac-

tice by legal decree. 

The ritual for the occasion is an elaborate one and it is quite generally con-

ducted as a public ceremonial. It is designed to be informative as well as in-

spirational; and the colorful pageantry provided lends itself admirably to the 

achievement of these objectives. It was President Harry S. Truman who 

signed the Flag Day bill into law on August 3rd, 1949, who was himself an Elk.  
 

Please join us Saturday June 15th at 1:00 PM as we perform this ceremony. 
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Please add your business card to our 

newsletter. Call Patty Pytlovany @ 

518.542.4247 

Organ, Tissue and Eye Donation 
Have you ever considered organ, tissue and 

eye donation? 

There is a severe 

shortage of 

organs for life-

saving 

transplants. In 

addition to those 

waiting for 

organs, 

thousands more benefit from tissue 

donations such as skin for burn victims and 

eye donations for sight restoring 

corneal transplants. Consider enrolling in 

the 

Donate Life Registry, giving legal consent 

for the recovery of your 

organs, tissue and eyes for the purposes of 

transplantation and research 

at the time of your death. If you are 

interested in this life saving cause, please see 

ER Jim for more info. Or you can go to the 

web site www.donatelife.net.If you decide to 

donate, please let ER Jim know. This will 

count toward our “All American Lodge 

Contest.” 

This is the official 

Facebook page of the 

NYS Elks Association's 

Mohawk Valley 

District #6080. 

 

(Copy & Paste into your browser) 

https://www.facebook.com/

profile.php?id=100085367402146  
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We Need Your Help! Please 

We Need Your Help! Please 
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The Scotia-Glenville Elks would like to wish 

our members a "Happy Birthday" for their 

birthdays in June.  HAPPY BIRTHDAY! 
 

************************************* 
 

 

 

2024– 2025 Committee Chairs:       
Accident prevention: Keith Dickerson 

Adopt A Family: Christina  StLouis, Laura Ziegler 

Adopt A Highway: Lee Hale 

Auditing/Accounting: Madison Conti, Dick Usas 

Activities: Jenn Paszkiewicz 

Americanism: Jim Giroux 

Bell Jar: Lee Hale 

Business Practice: Brad Harkness 

Camp Bristol: Colleen Lodge 

Cinco De Mayo: Maria Dickerson 

Community Projects: Jim Trapini 

Cruisin On The Ave: Phil Conti, John Pytlovany 

Youth Activities: Rich Kruk 

Hoop Shoot: Lee Hale 

Drug Awareness: Tim Macfarlane 

Fraternal: Tim Macfarlane 

ENF: Deb Kruk 

Flag Day: Jim Giroux 

Elks Memorial: Christina StLouis 

Elks Training: Brad Harkness 

ENF Grants: Deb Kruk 

Food Pantry: TBD 

Golf Outing: Tim Macfarlane 

Government Relations: John Pytlovany 

House Committee: Tim Macfarlane, Jenn     

Paszkiewicz, Bob Tenney 

Indoctrination: Greg Myslinski 

Investigation: Greg Myslinski 

Kitchen Manager:  TBD 

Lodge Newsletter: Patty Pytlovany 

Lodge Rental: Tim Macfarlane 

Major Projects: Deb Kruk 

Membership: Brad Harkness 

Memorial Day Parade: John Pytlovany 

PER Association: Deb Kruk 

Public Relations: Deb Kruk 

Ritualistic: Jeff Lodge 

Soccer Shoot: RJ Paskiewicz 

Toys For Tots: Madison Conti 

Trustees: Jeff Lodge 

Scholarship: Brad Harkness 

Veterans Services: Jeff Lodge 

Visitation: TBD 

Laura Ziegler 02 

Todd Plemenik 04 

Jennifer Macfarlane 05 

Dale Miller 06 

Hilbrand Bekkering Jr 08 

Steven Adams 09 

Scott Plemenik 11 

Robert Prusko 13 

Wayne Sparre 14 

Kelvin King 16 

Kimberly Giroux 18 

Emily Chriss 24 

Deneen Palmateer 25 

Paula Dunham 27 

Richard Bushnell 28 

Diane Wyso 29 

Carl Dicesare Jr 30 

Friendly Reminder 
 

Lodge Rentals 
If you are renting the Lodge or sponsoring 
a rental, please be advised that all outside 
beverages of any kind are prohibited. This 
includes alcohol, soda, water and juice.  



2024 – 2025 Officers 

 

Exalted Ruler                                Travis St.Louis 

Esteemed Leading Knight         RJ Paszkiewicz 

Esteemed Loyal Knight                   Philip Conti 

Esteemed Lecturing Knight      Madison Conti 

Tiler                                                  Mary Palmer  

Treasurer                                            Debra Kruk 

Secretary                                     Greg Myslinski 

Esquire                                                 Jim Giroux 

Inner Guard                                        Kim Giroux 

Chaplain                                  Christina St.Louis 

Organist                                    Nancy Merchant 

 

Trustees 

5 Year                                         Rich Paszkiewicz 

4 Year                                              Leo Palmer 

3 Year                                         John Pytlovany  

2 Year                                                    Jeff Lodge 

1 Year                                          Keith Dickerson  
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Grand Exalted Ruler 

2023-2024 
 

Randy P. Shook 
Lawrenceburg, TN  

Lodge No. 2206 

"We are the Elks" 
 

 

 

 

 

State President 

2024-2025 
 

Tania DeFrank 
Liberty Lodge #1545 

“Elks... United in Service” 

 
 

 

District Sponsor: Michael J. Bloss 

 Clifton Park Lodge #2466. 
 

District Sponsor: Cameron Ricci 

 Herkimer Lodge #1439. 
 

District Deputy: Conrad Dowhaniak 

 Herkimer Lodge #1439 
 

State Vice President: Lisa Wayman 

 Cobleskill Lodge #2040 
 

Lodge Sponsor: John Pytlovany, PDDGER 
 

 

 

District Chairmen from our Lodge 
 

Accident Prevention: Jim Giroux 

Camp Bristol: Tim MacFarlane 

Major Projects: Debra Kruk 

National Veterans Service: Jeff Lodge 

Soccer Shoot: Rich Kruk 

Youth Activities: Colleen Lodge 

We are a member of the Mohawk Valley 

District. The lodges that make up the 

Mohawk Valley District are: 

 

Amsterdam #101 

Canajoharie-Fort Plain # 2621 

Clifton Park #2466 

Cobleskill # 2040 

Esperance #2507 

Herkimer #1439 

Ilion #1444 

Little Falls #42 

Scotia-Glenville #2759 
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Flag Day 

Cruisin on the 

Ave Fathers’ 

Day Car Show 

District Golf 

Tournament 

Mission Statement 
Benevolent and Protective Order of Elks of the U.S.A. 

To inculcate the principles of Charity, Justice, Brotherly Love and 

Fidelity; to recognize a belief in God; to promote the welfare and 

enhance the happiness of its Members; to quicken the spirit of 

American patriotism; to cultivate good fellowship; to perpetuate 

itself as a fraternal organization, and to provide for its government, 

the Benevolent and Protective Order of Elks of the United States of 

America will serve the people and communities through benevolent 

programs, demonstrating that Elks Care and Elks Share. 

Please Note: 
     Please keep your email up 

to date. If you know of someone 
who has not been receiving our 
emails, or you need to update 

your email address please 
contact John Pytlovany at 
pddjohnp@gmail.com. 

Flag Day 

Ceremony 

1 PM 



Bartenders Needed 
 

If you or someone you know is interested and available to work a couple of shifts a month, please let Kelvin know so 

training can be provided. Note to Bartenders: If you are scheduled for a shift and unable to do it, please contact 

either Kelvin King (518-365-8102) or Rich Kruk (518-441-1827). 

July 2024 Calendar 
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NEWSLETTER EDITOR'S NOTEPAD 
 

Articles for the June 2024 edition of the newsletter MUST 
BE EMAILED TO ME by Thursday June 20th,  2024 

On-line newsletters may be found under More Info at 

http://www.sgelks.org  
 

mail to pat.pytlovany@yahoo.com    

Queen of Hearts drawing Every 

Friday evening at 8:30 

Tickets are $1.00 each.  

Your presence is  

NOT Required  to win. 

Mohawk Valley 

District Major 

Projects Chicken 

Barbeque 

Glenville Senior 

Center. 

32 Worden Rd 
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Meetings:  

2nd & 4th Thursdays @ 7:30 PM  

4th Thursday only in July and August @ 7:30 PM  

 

Lodge Hours:  

Monday - Friday: 3:30 PM to 9:00 PM or later  

Saturday: Closed unless there is an Event  

Sunday: **Closed Sundays Memorial Day 

through Labor Day unless scheduled event  


